
MEETINGS
Public Forum at Council and Community Board Meetings: You may speak on matters of 
concern during the first 10 minutes of each meeting. Please notify Bernadette Ryan (Council) or Kate 
Anderson (Community Boards) at least three days prior to the meeting.
Township, Hall and Reserve Committees, please note: If you wish to advertise your meeting 
here, or make any changes to meeting details, please let Bernadette Ryan know by 9am on Thursday 
of the week prior to publication by emailing meeting.changes@selwyn.govt.nz or by phoning  
03 347 2800 or 03 318 8338. If you wish to speak on matters of concern, prior notification is 
requested by the committees.

COUNCIL 
& COMMUNITY BOARDS 

Council Meeting
•	Wednesday, 22 October, 1pm, Council 

Chambers, Rolleston Council Building
Malvern Community Board
•	Tuesday, 28 October, 3.30pm, Darfield Library/

Service Centre
	 Note change of date due to Labour Day
	 Is there an issue affecting your community 

that you want to bring to your Community 
Board’s attention and find out what we 
can do to help?  See ‘Meetings’ above for 
information on our Public Forum.

Selwyn Waihora Zone Committee
•	Tuesday, 4 November, 1pm, Executive Meeting 

Room One, Rolleston Council Building
Council Meeting
•	Wednesday, 5 November, 1pm, Council 

Chambers, Rolleston Council Building
	 The meeting is followed by a Citizenship 

Ceremony at 6.30pm which is open to the 
public.

Industrial Park Project Team
•	Thursday, 6 November, 3pm, Izone Café & 

Visitors Centre Meeting Room
	 Because this project team discusses 

commercially sensitive information, the 
public will be excluded from most, if not 
all, of the meeting. Please direct any queries 
to the Corporate Services Manager, Douglas 
Marshall.

local COMMITTEES
& ASSOCIATIONS

These are public meetings and the first 10 
minutes are available for the public to speak.
Coalgate/Glentunnel Reserve Committee
•	Thursday, 6 November, 8pm, Coalgate Fire 

Station
Coalgate Township Committee
•	Tuesday, 21 October, 7.30pm, Coalgate Fire 

Station
Darfield Recreation & Community Centre 
Committee
•	Monday, 3 November, 8pm, Darfield Recreation 

Centre
Dunsandel Community Committee
•	Wednesday, 22 October, 7.30pm, Dunsandel 

Sports Ground
Glenroy Community Hall Committee
•	Tuesday, 21 October, 8pm, Glenroy Community 

Hall
Kirwee Recreation Reserve Management 
Committee – Annual General Meeting
•	Monday, 10 November, 7.30pm, Kirwee Sports 

Pavilion
Leeston Community Committee
•	Monday, 3 November, 7.30pm, Leeston Library 

Community Room
Lincoln Event Centre Governance Committee
•	Wednesday, 29 October, 7.30pm, Lincoln Event 

Centre
	 Please note this meeting has been 

cancelled
Prebbleton Community Association – Annual 
General Meeting
•	Tuesday, 11 November, 7.30pm, Prebbleton Hall
Rolleston Community Centre Committee
•	Thursday, 30 October, 7pm, Rolleston 

Community Centre
Rolleston Residents Association Inc.
•	Monday, 3 November, 7.30pm, Rolleston 

Community Centre
	 Note change of meeting date – No 

October meeting
	 Guest speakers from West Rolleston School 

Establishment Board of Trustees
Southbridge Advisory Committee
•	Monday, 20 October, 7.30pm, Southbridge Hall
Springfield Township Committee
•	Tuesday, 4 November, 7.30pm, Tawera Hall
Tai Tapu Community Association Inc. –
Annual General Meeting
•	Wednesday, 12 November, 7.30pm, Tai Tapu 

Library
Tawera Memorial Hall Committee
•	Thursday, 6 November, 7.30pm, Tawera 

Memorial Hall
Weedons Reserve Committee
•	Monday, 3 November, 7.30pm, Weedons 

Reserve Pavilion

www.selwynlibrary.co.nz

Mobile library timetable
Wednesday 22 October
Rakaia Huts	 10.15 – 11.05am
Southbridge School	 11.20am – 12.40pm
Rolly Kids	 2 – 2.30pm

Thursday 23 October
Ladbrooks School	 12.40 – 1.40pm
Prebbleton Tavern	 4 – 6pm

Friday 24 October
Kirwee School	 10.40 – 11.15am
Springfield School	 12.15 – 1pm

Tuesday 28 October
Glenroy Hall	 12.10 – 12.50pm
Glentunnel Hall	 1.15 – 1.45pm
Glentunnel School	 1.45 – 2.45pm

Wednesday 29 October
Burnham Kindy	 10.15 – 11am
Hororata School	 11.30am – 1pm
Greendale School	 1.20 – 1.50pm

Council Services 
on Labour Day 
(Monday 27 October)
The Council Headquar ters in Rolleston, 
Council libraries and services centre, Lincoln 
Event Centre and Rolleston Community 
Centre will be closed on Labour Day.

•	 Rubbish collections will occur as normal 
on Labour Day – please have your bins 
out by 7.30am. 

•	 The Selwyn Aquatic Centre is open from 
8am – 8pm.  

•	 The Pines Resource Recovery Park will 
be open from 10am – 4pm.

The Council can still be contacted for urgent 
enquiries on 03 347 2800 or 03 318 8338.

AGM
Selwyn Central 
Historical and 

Genealogy Society
7.30pm, Wednesday 29 October

Rolleston Library

All welcome

Temporary Road Closures
West Melton 150th Celebration Parade 
– Saturday 25 October
The following roads will be closed on 
Saturday 25 October for the purpose of 
holding the West Melton 150th Celebration 
Parade starting at 10.30am and reopening 
as the parade passes:

•	Iris Taylor Avenue (between Shepherd 
Avenue and Kirrin Lane)

•	Kirrin Lane

•	Preston Avenue (from Kirrin Lane to 
Weedons Ross Road) 

•	Weedons Ross Road from Preston Avenue 
to the north entry into Westview Crescent.

Weedons Ross Road between the north and 
south entry into Westview Crescent will be 
closed from the time the parade reaches 
Preston Avenue until 4pm.

Tai Tapu School Pets Day – Wednesday 
29 October
School Road, Tai Tapu (from the western 
side of Hepworth Place west for 80 metres) 
will be closed from 9am to 1pm. 

During the road closures, traffic will be 
requested to detour along the nearest 
alternative route. Any queries can be 
directed to Joanne Harkerss 347 2887.

Red Cross Garden Party
Saturday 1 November

1.30 – 4pm at ’Pauri’, 22 Lambs 
Road, Greendale (or Greendale 
Hall, if wet).
Teas, cakes, plants. Entry $10 
adults. More details and map on 
eventfinder.co.nz
Supported by Selwyn District Council 

Bug Polo is 
back!
Bug Polo games are 
happening on Friday 
evenings on 24 and 
31 October.  
Children can play from 6.30pm – 8pm, 
and adults from 8pm – 8.30pm. Normal 
pool entry, plus $3 to play Bug Polo. 
You can register as a team or as an 
individual by email ing sacfoh2@
selwyn.govt.nz or phoning the centre  
on 347 2734.

Improve your swim skills
Selwyn Aquatic Centre has a coached 
adult fitness squad which is ideal for more 
capable swimmers wanting to improve 
their fitness or train for an upcoming 
event. Sessions run twice a week on 
Tuesday and Thursday mornings from 
6am – 7am.
To f ind out  more contact  us at 
swimschoo l@selwyn.gov t .nz  or  
phone 347 2742.

Get to know your Neighbours 
during Neighbourhood Week
Neighbourhood Week takes place from 24 
October - 2 November.  The week is a great 
chance to get to know your neighbours.

This is a good idea as you can help each 
other in an emergency.  It can also be a great 
way to develop new friendships and make 
your neighbourhood a safer and more caring 
place to live.

To support Neighbourhood Week, the Council 
has small grants available to help fund part 
of the costs of neighbourhood events. The 
grants can be used for events which help 
people get to know their neighbours like 
barbeques, picnics, cricket matches, a 
treasure hunt, or a neighbourhood fun day.

Events can be held any time during October 
or November and applications close on 
21 November.  For ideas about events and 
information on grants visit www.selwyn.
govt.nz/neighourhood or contact Nicola 
Ogden on 03 347 2800 or 03 318 8338 or 
email nicola.ogden@selwyn.govt.nz.



SELWYN DISTRICT COUNCIL
PO Box 90, Rolleston 7643
council@selwyn.govt.nz

Council Chambers & Offices
Norman Kirk Drive, Rolleston
Ph 347 2800 or 318 8338

Rolleston Library & Service Centre 
Rolleston Drive, Rolleston
Ph 347 2880 or 318 8338

Darfield Library & Service Centre
1 South Terrace, Darfield
Ph 318 8338 or 347 2800

Leeston Library & Service Centre 
High Street, Leeston
Ph 347 2820 or 318 8338

Lincoln Library & Service Centre
Gerald Street, Lincoln
Ph 347 2875 or 318 8338

www.selwyn.govt.nz	 for the week 21 October to  27 October

AGM
Thursday 23 October 2014 @ 7.30pm

to be held at Lincoln & Districts 
Community Care Boardroom, 
16 Lyttelton Street, Lincoln

For those who want to learn more about 
us, have ideas or would like to help we 
would love you to come along. Please 

RSVP to enquiries@spn.org.nz

www.spn.org.nz

Proposed Road Stopping – Part of 
Newman Road Rolleston
Council has received a request from Newman Incorporation 
Limited  for consent to the proposed stopping  of a small section 
of cul-de-sac in Newman  Road,  Rolleston 149 square metres 
in area so that it may be incorporated into their adjacent land 
and development.   
This section of road is no longer required following a proposal 
to connect Newman Road to the adjacent subdivision roading 
network. The land is more particularly described as Section 1 
on Survey Office Plan 452693.
The request is pursuant to Section 116 of the Public Works 
Act 1981. The road stopping, if approved by Council, will be 
confirmed formally by the Minister in due course. Under the 
Public Works Act 1981 the consent of the Territorial Authority 
is required where the road proposed to be stopped is under its 
control.
Further details of the proposed road stopping can be inspected 
at the Councils Headquarters (2 Norman Kirk Drive, Rolleston).
Anyone opposing the road stopping should submit a written 
objection to the Council no later the 4pm on 21 November 2014. 
The objection can be:
Posted to:	 Property Services Coordinator Assets Section 

Selwyn District Council, PO Box 90, Rolleston 7643
Delivered to:	 Property Services Coordinator – Selwyn District 

Council, 2 Norman Kirk Drive, Rolleston
Fax to:	 (03) 347 2799 (please also post a copy of the 

objection to ensure it is registered)
If you have any questions about the proposed road stopping 
please contact the Property Services Coordinator or email rob.
allen@selwyn.govt.nz. 

Responsible 
Business Awards 
You are invited to join local businesses and 
organisations to celebrate their commitment 
to social and environmental responsibility 
at local Responsible Business Awards 
ceremonies.

Lincoln, Prebbleton and Tai Tapu: 
Wednesday 22 October, Lincoln Event 
Centre, from 5.30pm  

Rolleston: Thursday 23 October, Rolleston 
Community Centre, from 5.30pm 

Ellesmere: Saturday 1 November, Ellesmere 
College Hall, Leeston Dunsandel Road. The 
awards include a mini convention at 4pm 
involving short talks by local businesses 
and organisations about environmental 
sustainability. Afternoon tea will be provided 
and there will be spot prizes. Drinks and 
nibbles at 5.30pm will precede the 6pm 
ceremony. 

If you would like to attend any of these events 
please email your name, and the number 
of people attending to sarahpritchett72@
gmail.com.

Malvern Enviro group 
needs a logo!
We are in need of the creative talents of a 
local artist / designer to help us out with a 
logo design.
The logo should make people think of the 
local culture or environment. The design 
should be kept simple so it can be easily 
recognised from a distance. The competition 
is open to all ages with prizes for primary, 
secondary and adult categories.
The design can be with or without the 
“Malvern Enviro” text and be in colour or 
black and white. There is a $50 prize for the 
winner (sponsored by Fonterra).  
Entries should be submitted to Janine Harvey 
at the Darfield Motel by 5pm 7 November 
with your name, age/category, two contact 
phone numbers and an email address. Email 
malvernenviro@gmail.com or contact Janine 
on 03 318 8242 for information.

Building? Check your property complies 
with stormwater requirements
If you’re involved in building a home, it’s important that your property is designed to 
meet stormwater requirements.  Surface water will always flow downhill, however you 
cannot allow storm water from your property to flow freely onto other properties as 
this can be a nuisance for neighbours.

In particular, careful planning is required to consider where water falling on hard surfaces 
such as your roof, driveway or sealed areas will go. Testing needs to be carried out 
before a building consent is granted to show that appropriate stormwater drainage will 
be in place to dispose of water. 

The Council has information available to help with designing appropriate stormwater 
solutions for your property, please visit www.selwyn.govt.nz/stormwater-articles.

Advice is also available from our building consent team – email bca@selwyn.govt.nz 
and phone 347 2839.

Conversations 
planned on future 
housing needs
The Council is hosting a series of 
community conversations to gather 
information on housing needs in Selwyn 
District. The Council sees its role as 
advocating for the community rather 
than being a provider of social housing 
so we want to provide developers and 
social housing providers with accurate 
information on the need for different types 
of housing in Selwyn district to help them 
plan for the future.  

The Council’s Selwyn 2031 – draft 
District Development Strategy identifies 
the need for greater housing choice 
for Selwyn residents, including more 
compact, small houses. Population 
changes are expected to create more 
demand for smaller housing.  

The conversation sessions are open to 
the public and to community groups.  
They are being held at these locations: 

•	 Lincoln, Wednesday 22 October, from 
5 – 7pm, at Lincoln Event Centre

•	 Darfield, Thursday 23 October, from 
10am – 12 noon, at Darfield Library

•	 Leeston, Friday 24 October, from 
10am – 12 noon, at Leeston Library.

To attend a session please RSVP by 
emailing joy.farrington@selwyn.govt.nz 
or phoning 03 347 2752. 

Volunteers needed 
for welfare exercise

Selwyn’s Civil Defence staff are looking for volunteers to help 
with a welfare registration exercise.

Volunteers are needed for Exercise Liffey from 10 – 11.30am 
on Wednesday 29 October at the Lincoln Event Centre. 
Morning tea will be supplied.

The exercise will focus on how emergency services would 
cope with opening a welfare centre. In the exercise, a civil 
defence emergency will require that the Lincoln Event Centre 
be opened as a welfare centre and volunteers will play the 
role of local residents who have had to leave their homes to 
take shelter at the centre. 

Welfare staff will be testing their registration process, so 
volunteers will only be needed on site for about half an hour. 

If you or your family would like to participate in this exercise, 
come along from 10am. For more information, contact Ryan 
O’Rourke on 347 2715.

Living Water Community 
Open Day 
You are invited to a Living Water Open 
Day. Activities include a welcome and 
speeches from 10am, interactive displays 
showcasing local plants, fish and insects 
as well as an oppor tunity to launch 
the project with students from Lincoln 
Primary School at the Ararira/Liffey/L1 
Creek at the ECAN Depot after lunch. 

The open day is on Thursday 23 October 
from 10am to 12noon at the Lincoln 
University Dairy Farm (Ellesmere Junction 
Road, Lincoln). Morning tea and BBQ 
lunch are provided. 

The open day will be followed by a trip 
into Lincoln township to the head of the 
Ararira/LI/Liffey River. 

You are invited to come to 
a meeting to gauge interest in a new 
Lincoln based U3A group. The meeting 
is at the Habgood Lounge, Lincoln 
Events Centre, 15 Meijer Drive, Lincoln at 7.30pm on Wednesday 
29 October. 
To register your interest or find out more visit www.u3aEllesmere.org 
or contact Lena Metcalf on 741 1855 or landlmetcalf@xnet.co.nz.
The University of the Third Age (U3A) is a learning community 
organised by and for people who are in active retirement. 


